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Spring Chapter Meeting
Sunday May 23, 2021  2pm

Present: Cindy and Adam Abidi, Nicole and Amelia Underwood, Lynne, Kevin and Thomas Farmer, Jen, Brennan, and Eli  Smith, Julie and Davis Jones, Justin Willocks, Karen Ferraz, Spencer Stovall, Paige Moore,  Jo Williams, Ana Goncalves , Sam Hancock (via zoom), Wimberly and Emma Thompsen, Ann Myers,

Recording Minutes:   Jen Smith	Number present:  22		Meeting started at 2:11  pm 

Welcome
Julie opened the meeting with several trivia questions!  The winner of each question won 1 rubber band.   Fun!   JBers headed off for their own fun.

Nicole called the meeting to order.   An attendance sheet was passed around and introductions were made.  Jamie was unable to attend today so Nicole filled in to facilitate our meeting.  

Approval of Fall Chapter meeting minutes
Both the agenda for today’s meeting and the notes from the fall chapter meeting were posted.  Motion made and passed to approve minutes as written.  

Financial Report (Ed Lay)  - Ed was not in attendance and a financial report was not received today.  

Updates from National
Had President’s Development training May 22nd from 11-4pm.
Travel will
 hopefully resume in Winter 2021
We don’t know yet about a fall mini camp.  This is a regional decision.  
Sites must be secured and letter signed by June of 2021 for programs for 2022
We aren’t hosting in 2022 but are slated to do Step-Up in 2023 so we need to start thinking about options.  Insurance is changing as CISV was dropped by the carrier.  This is partly due to most insurances dropping organizations that include travel and minors due to all the lawsuits.  We do have insurance and were never without but have to communicate more with Laura Ripberger (Executive Director CISV USA) if we are planning any overnight events.  

Several Chapters are having issues with securing sites for 2022 currently
Start thinking about potential leaders for next summer travel with our kids.
As we start to think about traveling next summer we have to start regular activities this fall and winter.  Fall Chapter meeting, program assignments in October, Fun Days/Overnights etc.  JB is starting to get things rolling again - getting activities on the calendar.  

International Peace Day:
Ann Myers presented information about International Peace Day September 21, 2021.  They are planning an event for folding Peace Day Cranes.  They try to fold 1000 cranes.   International Peace Day is on a Tuesday so we can arrange an event on the Saturday before or after. (18th or 25th)  The event takes place outside in front of the Union Avenue bookstore.   In the past JB has been involved with this event.  A commitment is needed soon.  We could add a lunch activity to the event if desired.  We discussed taking a pop-up sign to use during the event.  


Vote on New Board of Directors Election of 2021-2022 Officers

*The term of office is Fall 2021 through Summer 2022. Onboarding and transition between incoming and outgoing officers occurs through the first Board Meeting following the election which is typically in August or September. 

**The newly elected Treasurer will assume office in January 2022 to coincide with the fiscal year. Ed Lay, current Treasurer, will file the 2021 annual audit and will train the incoming Treasurer during the fall.
 
Motion was made (by Jen Smith)  to accept the slate of officers (including the open positions to be filled when possible at a later date).  Until these positions are filled the previous board members will continue to serve in that capacity.  Motion passed.  (Slate listed below)


	Smoky Mountain CISV  Officers*
	2021-2022 Nominees

	President
	Jamie Chapman

	President Elect
	Nicole Underwood

	VP of Programs
	Marcia Tobin

	VP of Finance
	OPEN

	VP of Communications
	Justin Wilcox

	Treasurer
	OPEN**

	Secretary
	Jen Smith

	Immediate Past President
	Julie Jones

	Member at Large
	Wimberly Thompson

	Member at Large
	OPEN

	Member at Large
	Ashley Kamp 

	Risk Manager
	Lynne Farmer





We are seeking volunteers in the following areas: 

· Finance including Membership & Volunteerism; Fundraising, Gala & Grant Writing; Financial Aid; and Community Shares, 
· Programs including Fun Days, Selection & Debriefing; Interchange Coordination; and Training
· Communications including Contact Management; Website; Social Media; Media Production; and Public Relations & Recruitment

Email smokymtncisv.president@gmail.com with your nominations, volunteer interests and ideas for summer events.

We discussed putting up job descriptions (especially Treasurer and VP of Finance) on Basecamp to try and get folks to understand the job and then ask the membership to consider taking the position.  We also discussed asking Ed if he would be willing to do the accounting job for pay.  Joe would like to roll off the board and we need to find someone to fill his role as VP of Finance.  We also need to find someone interested in the Risk Management position.  

Open Discussion

We had a discussion regarding getting membership activities up and running again.  Some suggestions included Crafty Bastard and Schulz Brau.  The idea was to tag this on to the JB events this summer.   Also discussed a kayak/cookout at Quarry or Concord Cove. 

Fall chapter meeting will happen sometime in September.  We will wait to set a date until we know if we will be traveling next summer.  It was suggested to send out a questionnaire late August to see what level of interest and at what age level we would be able to send. 

Junior Branch News:

Paige Moore:  Paige introduced herself.  Lots of CISV background and experience.  Just graduated from University.  Assistant camp director at Camp Webb so she will be here for the summer.   She is available to help with JB during summer.   JB will be talking about elections today.  

Near the end of the meeting the JBers came back to the parent meeting to report on their meeting.  
· Spencer Stovall and Kevin Farmer are Junior board presidents (LJR)
· Davis Jones and Eli Smith were elected as JLJRs (Junior Local Junior Rep - presidents elect)
· Emma Thompsen and Ameialia Opal Underwood will serve on the board as members at large and as social media coordinators.

Possible activities for this year were discussed.   They want to participate in the Peace Crane activity and the date was confirmed for September 18th.  They plan to send out a doodle poll and plan some summer activities as well and were open to the idea of the adults tagging on an activity with theirs.  
We discussed the need to get a list of members for the kids to be able to contact.  Our membership director is Cindy.   They can pull lists, send out Doodle Poll to see when folks are available and determine preferences for activities.   They were encouraged to go ahead and get several dates on the calendar.

Julie asked several more Trivia questions and door prizes were awarded!  Fun!

The Cicadas were present and very vocal. Thanks to everyone for coming!  We had a great meeting!

Meeting adjourned 3:30pm

